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Memorandum

Department of Planning and Development

Planning Division
To:

Marge Schmuckal

From:

Molly Casto, Planner

Date:

1/25/08
Re:

130 Eastern Promenade- Longfellow Estates



Open Space Ratio


At the 1/22 Public Hearing for 130 Eastern Promenade, the Planning Board questioned whether or not the proposal meets the required 20% open space ratio as required for zoning.  The calculations they submitted to the Board included parking and trash storage- both impervious surfaces in this proposal.  The Board approved the site plan and subdivision with the following condition:

Evidence must be submitted to the Planning Authority that the proposal meets the required open space ratio as defined in the City Code.  This evidence must be reviewed and approved by the City Zoning Administrator prior to recording of the recording plat.

Could you please provide a response in urban insight as to whether they meet the standard?  Attached is a site plan showing open space calculations.  It cuts it close but they appear to have met the standard.  I have confirmed with the applicant that there are no proposed walkways or other impervious surfaces in areas on the plan showing green hatching.   

